











VCG.0001.0002.6074_0005

Mintz advice provided to Chen and also forwarded to O’Connor on 26 March
2015 (annexure D)

i i On 26 March 2015, a further email was sent from Phillips to Chen who onforwarded it
O’Connor was an attachment ‘Updated Memo Project Wager’

Hi Michael,

I have beefed up the areas requested asper attached, and believe this covers the
areas of your primary interest.

The second paragraph on the second page states; -

According to sources working in the Public Security Bureau (PSB) system in
Tianjin, Guangdong, and Shanghai, most provincial levels of the PSB have
intelligence units that routinely monitored people who work in the gambling
business. We approached additional sources at the Guangdong Provisional
PSB, Shanghai PSB and the Zhuhai Municipal PSB, and we summarised f
findings from these sources in our briefing with you on March 19, 2015. In
essence, we learnt that the Guangdong PSB had recently received
instructions from central PSB lo step up monitoring of foreign gambling
companies marketing activities throughout China, and the Zhuhai PSB office
has particular responsibility for this. In fact, officers from the latter office were
attending a meeting in Beijing on 20 March to discuss this further

Note that the above paragraph in yellow was not included in the Crown presentation.

The third paragraph states; -

PSB has a network of informants, including casino representatives from
overseas, and are routinely developing new contacts that could provide
valuable information to help their cases. PSB is especially interested in '
developing sources who could access information relating to cases with

significant amounts, such as anti-money  laundering cases.

Comments

12. One view of the presentation is that it attempts to portray the February 2015 Chinese
government crackdown as one on ‘gambling’ and ‘gamblers’ and not those involved
in attracting gamblers to gamble at overseas casinos.

The change of Mintz advice from ‘... who work in the gambling business’ to ‘engaged
in gambling’ significantly changes the intention of the actual Mintz advice that was
directed at companies doing what Crown was doing in China.

The non-inclusion of the paragraph highlighted in yellow that directly states

'...had recently received instructions from central PSB to step up monitoring
of foreign gambling companies marketing activities throughout China’'

further supports this view.

In short, it appears that Crown's position was to not disclose to the Commission that
it knew there was evidence that the Chinese authorities were focussing their
attention on companies such as Crown in China.






